
WHITE DEER TOWNSHIP
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES

NEW COLUMBIA, PA
OCTOBER 22, 2019
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors of White Deer Township was held on October 22, 2019.   Present were Supervisors Carroll Diefenbach, Larry Seibert, Donald Wilver, Jr , Secretary Elaine Koveleskie, and Solicitor Peter Matson.  
The minutes of the September 30, 2019 meeting were unanimously approved following a motion by Mr. Seibert and second by Mr. Wilver.
PAYMENT OF BILLS
Following a motion by Mr. Seibert and seconded by Mr. Wilver, the Board of the Supervisors voted unanimously to approve the payment of bills as set forth on the bill sheet dated October 22, 2019 totaling $30,220.06.  

OLD BUSINESS
A motion was made by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert that all but $10,000 of the escrowed performance bond be released to Snyder Poultry Barn, since the Township’s Engineer, Larson Design Group states that the project is approximately 99%  complete. The board of supervisors and Solicitor Matson discussed the possibility of requiring that we get money down, not a letter of credit from the bank, in any future projects.
NEW BUSINESS
A motion was made by Mr. Diefenbach and seconded by Mr. Seibert to appoint Donald Wilver, Jr. as Township Treasurer and that he must be bonded for the amount of money available to him through the various Township accounts.  The board voted unanimously to approve the appointment.  

A motion was made by Mr. Diefenbach and seconded by Mr. Wilver to renew the Service Electric Cablevision agreement that is set to expire December 31, 2019. The current agreement provides for the annual franchise fee paid to the township at 3.5% of total base revenue.  The 2018 base revenue was $718,431.74 and payment was $25,145.11.  Per Mr. Matson, the rate will not change and is not an exclusive franchise.

Mr. Diefenbach stated that the road base repairs have started this week by New Enterprise Stone.  Furthermore, Nevin Yost will be off another 6 weeks in order to recover from knee replacement surgery.
Mr. Wilver discussed the junk code violation of Elmer Straub on Treibly Road.  He was scheduled for a hearing the week of October 14, 2019.  Mr. Wilver had recently spoken with James Emery, the Code Enforcement Supervisor of Central Keystone COG, and there was no update of the situation.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Andrew Schlicht requested that the Township allow the Bucknell Cycling Classic  Race again on March 28, 2020. Mr. Schlicht presented the supervisors with a written proposal including maps of the race.  A motion was made by Mr. Dieffenbach and seconded by Mr. Siebert to allow the race, since there were only two minor incidents during the bike race last year.  Mr. Schlicht has already spoken to Barry from the White Deer Fire Department and also PENNDOT and received their approval as well.
PLANNING AND ZONING 
None

SOLICITOR COMMENT
Peter Matson brought up a situation at East Buffalo Township (EBT) regarding the installation of solar panels and that the current ordinance does not allow for installation. He will be developing and ordinance for EBT and will keep us informed once complete.
SUPERVISORS COMMENT
Mr. Wilver discussed the two pension plans that White Deer Township has through Conrad Siegel and Thrivent Financial. The active pension account is through Thrivent Financial and would like to close the nonactive account through Conrad Siegel.  Mr. Wilver is working with Conrad Siegel, who is in the process of returning the overpayment to the state for the contribution on the plan.  It was discussed by the Supervisors and Mr. Matson whether or not the participants’ contribution would have to be returned back, but it was decided that the small amount did not warrant the time and expense of such an endeavor.  Mr. Wilver motioned to leave the funds in place and it was seconded by Mr. Seibert.
Mr. Diefenbach motioned for the Township to advertise for the 2020 Budget.  Mr. Matson mentioned that it would have to be advertised for 20 days in early November 2019.  We will advertise in the Standard Journal, so that the public will have access to it.  Mr. Diefenbach motioned to adopt the first reading and advertise the Budget of 2020 and it was seconded by Mr. Seibert.

There being no further business, adjournment was moved by Mr. Wilver and seconded by Mr. Seibert with unanimous approval by the Supervisors.
Ellie Koveleskie, Secretary
Donald Wilver, Jr.  Treasurer
“All supporting documents not contained herein are maintained in a separate file at the White Deer Township Municipal Office.”
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